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President’s Message: Brierside Chat 

2 

Editor’s Cubicle 

The date for the Dust-Off has been approved 

by the fairgrounds and a rental agreement 

has been received for our review and 

approval. There are a few changes to the 

agreement from the past few years. These will be 

discussed at our next meeting. Please attend the meeting 

in order to understand what is happening with regards 

to the fairgrounds and our future use. 
 

On another front, care and feeding of your newsletter, I 

am always in need of something with which to fill these 

pages. I have a few core contributors. Paul and the 

President’s message, Tim’s minutes, Bob’s tech articles, 

Titus with reports from his home club, plus items 

forwarded from the Moores. These are greatly 

appreciated and welcome but they do not always fill 

eight pages. We all need to get involved. Almost anyone 

can forward a photo and a one sentence comment. If you 

are not computer literate, get the grandchildren to do it 

for you. It doesn’t have to be Corvair, or even automobile 

related. Almost anything fits in Member News. There 

are many things to contribute. Most of you go to car 

shows and cruise nights. Snap a photo of you or your 

spouse sitting in or posing beside your car.  You may 

also send a photo of some interesting car you may run 

across. 
 

Well, off the soap box for now! Think SPRING. 

 

Yay Spring, yay Dust-Off. Yay-yay spring Dust-Off. 

Set the Way Back Machine to the Tilton School Car Show in 2008 

 Hints of spring in NH...still light at 

5:30pm; mud season, puddles, sap running, 

bare ground showing between snow piles, 

frost heaves starting to flatten, Bob Houses 

falling through the ice, Corvair is calling, Dust-Off 

planning in full swing…. Add your own signs of spring. 

 I hear that Ray Moore has already taken his early 

coupe out for a spin on a dry day! 



February Meeting 
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 Our February meeting, held at Kapelli’s Pizzeria in 

Boscawen, dealt mostly with the upcoming Dust-Off. 

Several ideas are being researched for discussion at our 

March meeting, which will also be held at Kapelli’s. A 

change from our trophy glasses to framed certificates  is 

being considered along with what to do with Club 

merchandise that feature our old logo. Check Tim’s 

minutes for more details. 

 We are also looking at replacing our club flag due 

to the logo change. We’ll have more information at the 

next meeting. If you have any ideas to share, please send 

them along. We would be grateful for the input. This 

will be our 29th show. Help us to keep it fresh and 

enjoyable. 

 We had a good turnout in spite of rainy and foggy 

weather. As usual, we all seemed to have a good time. 

The photo at the right shows members enjoying their 

meals during a recess in the meeting. Of course, way 

back there at the head of the table, sits Gentleman Jim 

Turner. 

Member News 
 The Stewarts sent the photo on the left from sunny 

Florida, where their home club held a rally. Allison, 

Titus and Bubba all seem to be enjoying the good life. 

Allison is coming along nicely after back surgery and 

we’re glad to hear it. 

 At the last meeting, Cecile Moore passed along 

hellos from granddaughter Aiyana. Her grandson 

(Aiyana’s brother) Dagan will be heading to Champlain 

College come September.   

 Jon, the curmudgeon of the club, is having a grand 

time complaining about the winter weather. How 

someone that enjoyed winter as a child can hate it so 

much as an adult is a mystery. But then it’s Jon. 

 Ginny has been very busy at work. She recently 

attended a “Meet and Greet” put on by the Franklin 

Visiting Nurses and Hospice. She is pictured here on 

the right with several other attendees, Malou, on the far 

left works with Ginny, who is shown on the far right. 

They are from the LRGH vascular surgery & wound 

healing center. The three in the middle are from VNA 

& Hospice, and Tilton VA Clinic.  



4 

The February meeting was held at Kapelli’s 

in Boscawen with 17 members present 

including: Paul & Evelyn Ardito, Bob & 

Agnes Brown, Wayne & Janis Cox, Ginny 

& Jon Guignard, Allan & Judy Jones, Rich & Betsy 

Merkle, Ray & Cecile Moore, Tim Sattler, Adam Sattler 

and Jim Turner. Co-President Ginny Blackmer called the 

meeting to order at 1:50 pm welcoming all and thanking 

everyone for attending.  

 A motion to approve the minutes of the last meeting as 

printed in the newsletter was made by Judy, seconded 

by Rich and approved by those present.  

Treasurer Bob Brown presented the Treasurer’s report. 

We continue to receive dues payments and had 

Newsletter expenses. A motion was made by Paul, 

seconded by Janis and approved to accept the 

Treasurer’s Report.  

Editor’s Report: Jon reminded all that he still needs 

photos and news for the newsletter. Thank you to those 

who have sent items in. 

Business:  

 June meeting update, the date listed was incorrect, 

the correct date is Sunday June 17th.  

 Dust-Off update:  

We still haven’t heard back from the 

Fairgrounds confirming our requested date. 

Allan will reach out to see if he can push 

things along.  

Startup funds for Jon for things like printing and 

postage was discussed. A motion was made 

by Wayne, seconded by Allan and approved 

that we provide up to $75 as we have done in 

years past.  

Chinese Auction discussion confirmed that we 

would be doing this again. A motion was 

made by Wayne, seconded by Judy and 

approved that we provide up to $300 and to 

accept donations from members.  

Trophy options were discussed. It was agreed to 

have framed certificates for the 24 show 

awards. We will need to source frames. Ray 

has a clock made for the Best of Show. Janis 

will contact our trophy guy for Long Distant, 

Back Seat Driver, and Dash Plaques. Will 

confirm new club Logo.  

New club banner discussion. With the new logo 

we need a new banner. Judy offered to look 

into.  

Robin has been confirmed for food.  

Ray has items for a special raffle.  

Back Seat Driver contest will be held.  

Ads are made but we can’t send until we have 

confirmed the Fairgrounds.  

  The meeting was recessed at 2:15 pm as lunch arrived, 

and picked back up at 3:00 pm.  

  Titus asked that we discuss the National Convention 

which will be held in Pittsburg PA. Looking to see if 

we have anything that we would be willing to send 

out for the Raffle table. This might be a good time to 

get rid of our old logo items.  

  Titus also asked the club to consider supporting a 

change to the Convention rules as they relate to the 

Cole Award and the Rally classes. Currently 

participants are penalized if they wish to have their 

families ride along with them as this moves them 

into the touring class. Ginny and Tim will work on a 

letter.  

  NECC dues are due. Their calendar for the coming 

year has been updated. Janis will confirm that Jon 

has dates for the Newsletter.  

  Rich shared information about this year’s Great Race 

which this year starts in Buffalo and ends in Nova 

Scotia. Typically takes about 10 days and this year 

includes a stop at or near Mount Washington for 

lunch. Would the club like to meet up at the lunch 

stopping point to see the cars? More information to 

come.  
 

A motion to adjourn was made at 3:12 by Janis, seconded 

by Paul and approved. 
 

Respectfully submitted: Tim Sattler, Secretary 

Secretary’s Report - Sunday, November 11, 2018 



NOTICE 
Items listed as wanted or for sale are printed free of charge as a service to our 
membership. You do not have to be a member of the New Hampshire Corvair 
Club to list a Corvair or Corvair parts as wanted or for sale. Ads for anything else 
will not be accepted. Please send your submissions to the editor at  
jgnard@gmail.com 
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Events Calendar - Meeting at Kapelli’s  

Other Events 

March 11 ………………………………………………………………….…………………. Meeting at Kapelli’s 

April 8 ………………………………………………………………………………...……… Meeting at Kapelli’s 

May 17 ………………………………..………………...………………………….. Final Dust-off Meeting. TBA 

May 19 …………………………………………………………...…….. Annual New England Spring Dust-Off 

Memorial Day ………………………………………………..………………………. Cook-out at the Stewart’s 

June 2 …………………………………………………………………………………….……  Save the date. TBA 

June 16 ……………………………………………………….……………. Meeting at Paul & Evelyn Ardito’s 

June 26 ……………………………………………………………………...…….. Great Race—Details to follow 

July 23-28 …………………………………….……… CORSA International Convention in Pittsburgh, PA. 

Items appearing in bold print are Corvair specific events 

Market Place 

Meet at Kapelli’s in Boscawen 

Meet, eat, and socialize at 1 pm, or join us at 2 for just the meeting. We will continue planning for our 29th 

Annual New England Spring Dust-Off. Please bring your thoughts or ideas for additions and changes to 

the meeting. If you cannot attend, pass your thoughts on to Jon. We hope to see you all there. 



1   Ardito, Paul & Evelyn, PO Box 1037, Moultonborough, NH  03254    603-544-2700   paul.ardito@yahoo.com    eardito@turnkey.com 
2    Athearn, Donald & Ann Marie, 10 Upstone Lane, Derry, NH 03038    603-434-2536   dathearn@comcast.net 
3    Barnard, Rick & Leslie, 403 Maple Street, Contoocook, NH  03229     603-746-4162  
4    Bennett, Mike & Pam, PO Box 819, Charleston, NH 03603     603-826-4253   mike.bennett@designstandards.com 
5    Beyea, George & Suzanne, 12 Victoire Lane, Augusta, ME 04330    207-248-6064  gacbeyea@gmail.com 
6    Bombardier, Ray & Kathy, 6 Kraft Road, Milford, MA 01757-2126   508-473-7026   bomma@comcast.net  
7    Brown, Bob & Agnes, 252 Sanborn Road, Tilton, NH  03276-5728    603-286-3908 
8    Cesana, Jason, 117 Chestnut Street, Manville, RI 02838     401-692-0852   jacesana1@verizon.net 
9    Clark, Rick, 3 Circle Pt. Road, Sanbornton, NH 03269      781-424-5745   rchobby34@aol.com 
10   Cox, Wayne & Janis, 184 Turnpike Rd., Jaffrey, NH  03452     603-491-8486   janis03449@yahoo.com 
11   Crowley, Wayne & Suzanne, 351 Shaw Road, Northfield, NH  03276    603-455-2368   wcsmc351@metrocast.net 
12   Fernandes, Darrell & Lori,  PO Box 82, Waterville Valley, NH 03215    508-404-6437   darrellfernandes@gmail.com 
13   Freeman, James & Nancy, 19 Highland Ave, Newport, NH  03773   603-748-6969   j.freeman@tds.net 
14   Freeze, Jay & Robin, 8308 Uxbridge Ct., Springfield, VA 22151-1720    703-425-3687   tikifreeze33@yahoo.com 
15   Guignard, Jon & Ginny, 7 Bennett's Ferry Rd., Sanbornton, NH  03269  603-934-6476  jgnard@gmail.com 
16 Harlow, Tom & Donna Dedrick, PO Box 504, 1511 Sandy Point Road    
               Shelburne, NS B0T1W0   902-875-4259    boots1511@hotmail.com        
17   Jones, Allan & Judy, 134 Roby Rd., Webster, NH  03303      603-746-4222   jones.judith66@gmail.com     knoxland@tds.net 
18   Jones, Clint & Kathy Bacon, 67 Winnepocket Road, Webster, NH 03303-7509              asetechclint@gmail.com  
19   Jesseman, Ralph & Janice Boudreau, 70 Clark Road, Tilton, NH 03276  603-723-6968    rpjess@msn.com     grayskull435@msn.com 
20   Kazilionis, Jim & Paula, 66 Albany Street Ext, South Portland, ME 04106  207-838-3506   jpabk@maine.rr.com 
21    Kimball, Ray & Eleanor, 144 White Plains Rd. Webster, NH 03303 
22   Kolsun, Bill, 45 - 47 43rd  Street, BSMT Apt., Sunnyside, NY  11104    718-361-1387   wkolsun@iie.org 
23   Leonard, Chuck & Sharon, 4 Tyson Road, South Easton, MA  02375    508-238-0455   shalibra@verizon.net 
24   McMillan, Dave & Debbie, 33 Woodhaven Blvd., Providence, RI  02911   508-298-4926   dmac632000@yahoo.com 
25   Merkle, Rich & Betsy, 5 Deepwater Point Road, Moultonborough, NH 03254  603-253-6010   richmerkle@gmail.com 
26   Moller, Ronald, 130 Ogunquit Road, Cape Neddick, ME  03902-7936    207-361-1340    zippermoller@yahoo.com 
27   Moore, Raymond & Cecile, 12 Moore Road, Gilmanton Iron Works, NH  03837  603-267-6191   raymoore@metrocast.net 
28   Morse, Ed, 4230 Newland Street, Clermont, FL. 34711-8749     603-229-2237  
29   Pieroni, Charlie, 164 Ten Rod Road, Rochester, NH  03867     603-332-0124 
30   Roca, Peter, 776 N. Main Street, Attleboro, MA. 02703      617-697-8254   peterdroca@gmail.com 
31   Sattler, Tim, PO Box 215, Tilton, NH  03276,        603-759-9498   tsattler@metrocast.net 
32   Sedani, Bob & Elaine, 393 West Chestnut Street, Brockton, MA  02301   508-584-7792   r.sedani@comcast.net 
33 Stewart, Allison & Titus, 29 Beach Street, Tilton, NH (Summers) -  
                                                            Winters St. Cloud FL    407-301-8115   govairs@aol.com 
34   Tinkham, Ronald & Karen, 12 Bear Run, Gorham, ME 04038     207-894-5093   4carbcorvair@maine.rr.com  
35   Todd, David, 10 Old Homestead Hwy., Keene, NH  03431-4429    603-352-6499   dhcorv@yahoo.com 
36   Turner, Jim, 1385 Hopkinton  Rd., Hopkinton, NH  03229     603-225-3093 
37   Urbain, Jean Marc, 4824 St. Denis, H2J2L6, Montreal, QC, Canada    514-266-3035   jmurbain@videotron.ca 
  

NHCC 2018 Membership Roster 

Co-Presidents    Ginny Blackmer & Paul Ardito, PO Box 1037, Moultonborough, NH 03254    paul.ardito@yahoo.com 
Vice President    Judy Jones, 134 Roby Rd., Webster, NH 03303        603-746-4222 
Secretary    Tim Sattler, PO Box 215, Tilton, NH 03276        603-759-9498 
Treasurer    Bob Brown, 252 Sanborn Road, Tilton, NH 03276-5728      603-286-3908 
Editor     Jon Guignard, 7 Bennett's Ferry Rd., Sanbornton, NH 03269     603-934-6476 
Assistant Editor   Judy Jones              603-746-4222 
Publisher    Rhoda Hardy 

Membership & Dues Information 

2018 Officers & Editorial Staff 

Membership is $20.00 per year for CORSA members and $25 for non-members. Memberships expire on December 31st and dues are due in January 
except for new members who joined in the last quarter of the year. These members are current through the end of the quarter plus the next calendar 
year. Make checks payable NHCC and mail to: NHCC, PO Box 197, Sanbornton, NH 03269. Dues also payable at the November and January meetings. 

THE CORVAIR CONNECTION IS OUR OFFICIAL NEWSLETTER AND IS SENT TO ALL MEMBERS 

CENTRAL NEW HAMPSHIRCENTRAL NEW HAMPSHIRCENTRAL NEW HAMPSHIRCENTRAL NEW HAMPSHIRE CORVAIR ASSOCIATION WAS FORMED IN 1981E CORVAIR ASSOCIATION WAS FORMED IN 1981E CORVAIR ASSOCIATION WAS FORMED IN 1981E CORVAIR ASSOCIATION WAS FORMED IN 1981, AND RENAMED NEW HAMP, AND RENAMED NEW HAMP, AND RENAMED NEW HAMP, AND RENAMED NEW HAMPSHIRE CORVAIR CLUB IN 2017, BY A GROUP OF CORVAIR ENTHUSIASTS. IT ISSHIRE CORVAIR CLUB IN 2017, BY A GROUP OF CORVAIR ENTHUSIASTS. IT ISSHIRE CORVAIR CLUB IN 2017, BY A GROUP OF CORVAIR ENTHUSIASTS. IT ISSHIRE CORVAIR CLUB IN 2017, BY A GROUP OF CORVAIR ENTHUSIASTS. IT IS    

THE ONLY CORVAIR CLUB IN NEW HAMPSHIRE SANCTIONED BY CORSA (THE ONLY CORVAIR CLUB IN NEW HAMPSHIRE SANCTIONED BY CORSA (THE ONLY CORVAIR CLUB IN NEW HAMPSHIRE SANCTIONED BY CORSA (THE ONLY CORVAIR CLUB IN NEW HAMPSHIRE SANCTIONED BY CORSA (CORVAIR SOCIETY OF ACORVAIR SOCIETY OF ACORVAIR SOCIETY OF ACORVAIR SOCIETY OF AMERICA, INC.), AN INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION OF MORE THAN 5500 MEMBERS. MERICA, INC.), AN INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION OF MORE THAN 5500 MEMBERS. MERICA, INC.), AN INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION OF MORE THAN 5500 MEMBERS. MERICA, INC.), AN INTERNATIONAL ORGANIZATION OF MORE THAN 5500 MEMBERS. 

WE HOLD OUR WE HOLD OUR WE HOLD OUR WE HOLD OUR MEETINGS MONTHLY (EXCEPT DECEMBER) AT A TIME MEETINGS MONTHLY (EXCEPT DECEMBER) AT A TIME MEETINGS MONTHLY (EXCEPT DECEMBER) AT A TIME MEETINGS MONTHLY (EXCEPT DECEMBER) AT A TIME & PLACE ANNOUNCED IN & PLACE ANNOUNCED IN & PLACE ANNOUNCED IN & PLACE ANNOUNCED IN THIS NEWSLETTERTHIS NEWSLETTERTHIS NEWSLETTERTHIS NEWSLETTER. MEETINGS ARE USUAL. MEETINGS ARE USUAL. MEETINGS ARE USUAL. MEETINGS ARE USUALLY HELD ON SUNDAY AFTERNOONSLY HELD ON SUNDAY AFTERNOONSLY HELD ON SUNDAY AFTERNOONSLY HELD ON SUNDAY AFTERNOONS. . . . 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

29th Annual New England Spring Dust29th Annual New England Spring Dust29th Annual New England Spring Dust29th Annual New England Spring Dust----Off. Information and registration form.Off. Information and registration form.Off. Information and registration form.Off. Information and registration form.    
 

Join us for our 29th annual show at the Midway (Gate G) of the 
Hopkinton State Fairgrounds, Saturday, May 19th from 10 to 4 

PM, rain or shine! We’ll have trophies for 8 classes plus Don 
Lafler best of show, hard luck award, and the Jean & Jerry 
Lowe long distance trophy sponsored by our Nova Scotia 

members who will not compete for longest distance. We’ll also 
have a Back Seat Driving event, Chinese Auction, door prizes, 

special raffle items, on site food vendor and convenient 
restroom facilities. For savings, Pre-register by May 6th. 

 

THE 29th ANNUAL NEW ENGLAND SPRING DUST-OFF PRE-REGISTRATION FORM 

This informa�on keeps our pre-registra�on mailing list up to date and allows us to fill out your forms in advance of the show. If you a!end in a different Corvair, report it at 

the registra�on tent to insure you are placed in the proper vo�ng class. 

Name:_________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address:_______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City/Town/State/Zip:________________________________________________________________________________Phone: ________________________ 
 
Fax: _______________________________ Cell: ____________________________________ Email: _____________________________________________ 
 
Which local Club (s) do you belong to? _______________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Are you a CORSA member? _______________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

INFORMATION ABOUT THE CORVAIR YOU WILL BE SHOWING 
 

Year: _________ Model: _____________________ Body Style: ________________________________ Engine: ______________ Trans: ________________ 
 
Special Features: ________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PLEASE CIRCLE YOUR VOTING CLASS. SPECIAL CLASS (H) IS FOR STINGERS, SPRINTS, MODIFIED, CORVAIR BODIED OR POWERED, ETC. 
 

A – early open,   B – early coupe,   C – early sedan or wagon,   D – late open,   E – late coupe,   F – late sedan,   G – forward control,   H – special 

Pre-registrations must be received by May 6th. Make checks payable to NH CORVAIR and send with this completed form to: 

Jon Guignard, 7 Bennett’s Ferry Rd., Sanbornton, NH 03269 

 REGISTRATION FEES               Pre-registration    On Site   Totals 
 

 Vehicle display includes flea market space.                       $15.00 per entrant   $20.00   ______ 
 

 Flea market space without an entered vehicle          $20.00      $20.00   ______ 
                      

 Pay your dues. $20 for CORSA members, $25 non-member            ______  
     
                                     Grand Total  ______ 
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